Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services 
ACHIEVING ADMINISTRATIVE EFFICIENCIES WORKGROUP
Monday, November 8, 2010, 9:00 am

Connecticut Department of Correction
Central Office
24 Wolcott Hill Road
Wethersfield, Connecticut 06109 

Café 24 Conference Room, Lower Level 

Members Present: Rep. Kathy Abercrombie, Ray Gorman (Chair), Joel Ide (Chair), Judi Jordan, Dennis Keenan, Jack Brooks, Jim Palma, Anne Ruwet, Deborah Ullman, Liza Andrews, and Cindy Theran
Members Absent: Wanda Dupuy, and Jim Gatling 
Minutes from October 28, 2010 were revised (added Cindy Theran as being present) and approved.
Redundant Forms:

Judi Jordan (DCF) reviewed the report titled “Redundant Forms for Contracts, Amendments, RFPs” (Attachment 1) that was prepared by OPM and revised on July 16, 2010.  The Workgroup agreed that the 17 items fell into one of three categories: need legislation to change, Workgroup agrees with suggested changes; and Workgroup will leave as is.  
Caution was expressed that the legislative and regulatory intent not be diminished when recommending removal of redundant forms, but rather the intent is “honored” by requesting important documentation and certifications be made only once, but made available to multiple requestors through “Document Vault” (see below).  

Contracting Best Practices:

Liza Andrews (CT Nonprofits) presented a white paper titled “Contracting Best Practices” and “What Other States Are Doing” (Attachment 2).  The Workgroup agreed that all of these practices should be adopted uniformly across all state and nonprofit agencies.  There was concern raised that some nonprofits may avoid long-term contracts, if they find it difficult to secure other funding sources (private of federal) to cover the complete cost of program operations.

There was universal acceptance by the Workgroup on establishing a “Document Vault” that would centrally house all documents relevant to bids and contacts.  It was suggested that each nonprofit (contractor) be responsible for posting their own materials, with the site and structure being maintained by a centralized state agency, such as OPM.
Data and Reporting:

Jack Brooks (JUD) and Cindy Theran (JUD) provided an overview of the Judicial Branch’s “Contractor Data Collection System” (Attachment 3).  The system structure (backbone) can be easily replicated by other POS state agencies.  Currently the system does not incorporate financial data but that could be added or linked to a fiscal database.  Extensive data reporting over time is available.
Consolidation Proposals:

Jim Palma presented 5 proposals (Attachment 4) for discussion, such as, to consolidate all grant related administrative tasks and responsibilities for all POS contracts into 1 to 5 nonprofit enterprises, e.g. a trade association; and have state agencies foster and facilitate the consolidation of nonprofit (contractors) from 700 to 300 by 2014.

Other Best Practices/Ideas:

· Require Direct Deposit for all State Employees and nonprofit contractors’ employees.

· Allow nonprofit contractors to retain year-end savings (when program measures were met).

· Engage other state entities that impact contact administration (CHRO, AG, Sec. of the State, and Auditors)

The next meeting of the subcommittee will be held on Monday, November 29th in Café 24 Conference Room, CT Department of Correction, 24 Wolcott Hill Road in Wethersfield from 9:00 am – 11:00 am.
